“Proposal to start an archive of digital images of Meconopsis in the wild”

by James Cobb

 (Written up by Evelyn Stevens)

In the final short talk, Dr. James Cobb spoke of his intention to start an archive of digital images of Meconopsis in the wild. 

James started by commending the seed collected in the wild by Holubec and Halda, the former, in his experience being particularly reliable.  There were 6 or 7 Meconopsis species listed this year for each of them.

He then spoke of the excellent web-site of Pam Eveleigh (www.primulaworld.com).  Pam Eveleigh has collected together a very valuable resource on her web-site with numerous and informative pictures of a large number of the different species of Primula taken in the wild by many people (including Anne Chambers).  James said that it would be desirable to do the same thing with Meconopsis species and this is what he wants to set up.  Then it could either be made part of The Meconopsis Group web-site or remain a separate site linked to the latter in some way to be decided later.   For the moment, he wanted to introduce the idea in order to alert people going into the wild this summer of his plans, in the hope that, using the benefits of digital photography, they would give thought to taking pictures for this archive.  He said that people should concentrate on taking pictures with as much botanical detail as possible, e.g. details of venation on both upper and lower leaf surfaces, close-ups of seed pods etc. – in other words the emphasis should be on pictures showing botanical detail as well as whole plants and their habitats. Field notes should also be taken, especially altitude using GPS. The taxonomy is going to be difficult.  James had spoken to Chris Grey-Wilson who has agreed to help with this.  Details of altitude should also be noted using GPS.  On his one and only visit to the wild (Yunnan in 2006) he had noted, for example, the great variation that occurs in a species related to exposure (e.g. the altitude at which a species is growing).

There then followed discussion and questions.  One point made was to warn against giving the precise locations of rare plants. Another suggestion was that a colour card should be included in photographs.  Another was that to show details as fine as bristles and hairs, a tripod would be needed.  Jim Jermyn asked about historical archival material, e.g. Dieter Schacht’s photographs and those in the British Museum locked in a cupboard that we had heard of earlier in the day. It was agreed that this topic should be addressed.  It was agreed that there would be no conflict between the section on “Meconopsis in the wild” which is underway on The Meconopsis Group web-site and James’ proposed archive.  How the two repositories would eventually be brought together could be left until a later date when there was further progress on James’ archive.
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